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MESSAGE FROM THE WORSHIPFUL MASTER 
 

Tidings from the east 
 
Regardless of what the official date may be, the smell of BBQ grills tells me that it is officially summer. Although it means that we will be going 
dark, we have plenty of activities this summer. 
 
We are nearing the 6 month mark of the year and our lodge has been quite busy. We have raised two Brothers and are currently working on the 
third. We have visited neighboring lodges, and even had the opportunity to participate in an entered apprentice degree. We have traveled to the 
Scottish rite cathedral in Indianapolis for founders day and annual communications. All the while we have been meeting new brothers and 
making new friends. I enjoy meeting brothers from other lodges. Even more, I along with our new officers would like to meet our brothers in 
Lakeville that have not been able to attend lodge in recent years. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 
 Thu – Jun    4 @   6:30 p.m. Dinner prior to stated meeting RSVP to Fred Rowe @ 574-784-8948 or frowe@mchsi.com by June 3  
 Thu – Jun    4 @   7:30 p.m. Stated meeting 
 Thu – Jun  18 @   7:00 p.m.  Fellow Craft Degree 
       
Worshipful Master – Mike Walker 574-315-7961, email = mwwalker30@gmail.com                           Secretary – Ron Clady 574-784-8448, email = rjcladybug@embarqmail.com 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE WORTHY MATRON 

Dear Sisters and brothers, 
 
Hope everyone had a wonderful Mother’s Day and Memorial Day.  The weather has been nice, but cold.  Hopefully, summer will be here soon.  
Please make sure you come to the June meeting.  We will be honoring our fathers, and the ladies are providing refreshments.  What else is 
new?  Our congratulations to the officers who were elected at the last meeting to serve for the coming year.  We appreciate their willingness to 
lead.   
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE OES 
 
We received a request from Plymouth Chapter # 26 to consolidate with our Lakeville Chapter # 479.  We must vote at our next stated meeting, 
June 2, if we wish to honor their request.  If approved, the consolidation will take place after the Grand Chapter Session. 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER: 
 
             Tue  Jun 2 @  7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Refreshments following the meeting. 
 Tue  Jul  7 @  7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting 
 Tue Aug 4 @  7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting 
       
Worthy Matron –  Beth Gargis 574-277-3349, email = zeusares04@gmail.com  Secretary – Chris Rowe 574-784-8948, email = ckrowe@mchsi.com 
Worthy Patron  –  Max Feitz 574-784-8488, email = janeandmaxf@embarqmail.com 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE TEMPLE COMMITTEE 
 
The Chicken Noodle Dinner was a roaring success.  We served almost 400 dinners.  The most ever.  We were getting a little nervous at the end, 
hoping we would not run out of food.  A great big thank-you to all volunteered to serve in various capacities to make this possible. 
 
Our next endeavor will be working the Lakeville Lions food booth at the 4-H Fair.  We will be working both shifts on Monday, July 6th and the 
morning shift on Thursday, July 9th.  Those wishing to volunteer to work may contact Chris Rowe @ 784-8948 or ckrowe@mchsi.com. 
 
Our annual golf outing is scheduled on Sat, Aug 15.  See the enclosed flyer.  We need Sponsors and prizes. 
All of these efforts keep our Temple operating without having to use funds from the Lodge and Star individual accounts, thereby allowing us to 
reserve those funds for our benevolent activities.     


